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DRAFT 10/2/06
                                                               FINAL – 10/12/06
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

September 28, 2006 
 

	Introduction          1.
	The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:45 p.m. with Vice President Charles Gonnell presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex, 4950 McNutt in Sunland Park, New Mexico. 

	Roll Call            
	Board Members present were Mr. Charles Gonnell, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Mr. Andrew Moralez and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.  Absent Ms. Maria E. Saénz.   

	Pledge &              2.
Mission Statement       
	The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The mission statement was read by Mr. Moralez.  

	Supt.'s Report       3.
 
	Programs, Reports, and Correspondence

A.  Superintendent’s Report –
Supt. Haugen informed the Board that Gear- Up New Mexico will receive $3m for the next 6 years for a total of $18m.  This program works with middle school students and their parents starting in the 7th grade through 12th grade, to prepare them to go on to post secondary education.  Training for staff will be at the end of October.  
Benny the Book Bug (Sharon Rhine) distributes books to the elementary schools and wears her lady bug costume when she goes to read to the students.  Ms. Rhine was unable to attend. 

Mrs. Lozano introduced Mr. Albert Ortiz, teacher at Desert View Elementary who traveled to Buenos Aires, Argentina in July.  Mr. Ortiz gave a brief presentation on his trip which was sponsored by Globe.  He has also been invited to go to Panama-“Beyond Borders, Beyond Boundaries”.   
Supt. Haugen informed the Board that Don Williams with ASBA will be here October 3rd thru the 5th to assist Ms. Nava with our policy manual.

Supt. Haugen informed the Board that some changes were needed in the upcoming board meetings.  He requested to change the October 26th meeting to November 2nd and the November 9th meeting to November 16th, with a special board meeting scheduled for October 19th for the bond, a consensus was reached.  

	Board President’s Report 
	B. Ms. Saénz –  absent



	Board                 

Members
	C.  Board Members
   Mrs. Viramontes attended the DACC Board meeting where they approved the bond sales.  The location of the DACC in Chaparral was one of the items they discussed with a consensus that it should be by CHS.  She invited everyone to go to the homecoming game at Santa Teresa HS.  
   Mrs. Huerta spoke on her attendance at the Parent Tool Kit Training in Socorro.  Communication between the school and the parents is essential.  The parents need to be made to feel welcome at the school beginning with the front office staff.  The program talks to parents about positive parenting and to make them feel that they are part of their children’s education.  
        Mr. Gonnell expressed his concern with safety at the schools, and the importance for school personnel to wear their photo Id’s.  He said it was necessary to make sure every measure was taken to avoid an incident similar to what happened in Bailey, Colorado.  
       Mr. Moralez apologized for missing the previous meeting.  He had some concerns that had been brought to him by some community members based on lack of information or misinformation.  He spoke to Commissioner McCamley about the Space Port Academy, and that maybe each district could have a program where students could apply to attend.  Commissioner McCamley will come to a meeting in November.  


	Student Rep.
	D.  Student Representative –   Bobby Salcedo invited everyone to come to the homecoming game tomorrow night which is against GHS.  He said that there is a picture of both quarterbacks on the front cover of the game program.  

	Personnel Report
	E.   Mr. Haugen informed the Board that the personnel report was included for their information and no action was required.  Supt. Haugen said that all the teachers that had not received a letter of intent had already been placed back in a teaching position.

	Modification        4.  of the Agenda
	Mrs. Viramontes moved to approve the agenda without any modifications.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent                5. Agenda
	Mr. Moralez moved to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum        6.
	Open Forum  - none 

	                         7.
Revised Policy DJH & DJH-R1
	Action Items

A.   Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept the revisions to Policy DJH & DJH-R1; this would make the policy current with what is paid at the state level.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	Resolution to Determine Necessity to Issue Ed. Tech. Notes
	B.   Greg Salinas with McCall, Parkhurst & Horton, co-bond counsel with Cuddy Law Firm presented the Resolution to Determine Necessity to Issue Educational Technology Notes.  Mr. Moralez made a motion to approve the Resolution.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Walsh, Anderson Contract Renewal 
	C.   Mr. Moralez made a motion to approve the contract with Walsh, Anderson for the Special Education Department to use on a dial up service, with the stipulation that Chuck Noland is the attorney to be contacted.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  

	                         8.
Current District Enrollment
	Discussion Items 

A.  Supt. Haugen gave the board an update, as yesterday was the 40th day.  The enrollment for the district is 14093.  Last year our enrollment at the same time was 14223.  Lower student enrollment is a problem that all school districts in the Dona Ana/Otero area are currently facing.  

	Construction Project Updates 
	B. Supt. Haugen asked Mr. Boyd to give an update on all construction projects.  Mr. Boyd reported that they are working on proceeding with going out to bid for the new northern elementary, which was approved with stipulations.  The sun shades for the playgrounds are being re-bid.  The roofing projects are currently out for bid.  There was some asbestos in the chalk boards at the La Mesa building which had to be abated, but the project is back on track.  The Chaparral H.S. waste water is currently at an impasse.  The STHS weight room project is in the preparation stage to go out to bid.  

	Chaparral H.S. 

Band Uniforms
	C. Ms. Garcia explained how the band uniforms for CHS would be acquired through SB-9 monies.  CHS would then be placed in the 10 year replacement cycle with STHS in 2014, and GHS in 2009.  CHS would be eligible for band uniform replacement in 2017.

	9.

Closed Session  
	Mr. Moralez motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to NMSA 1978, 10-15-1, H-2  to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, collective bargaining and Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss Purchase of Land.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:12 p.m.   

	10.

Reconvene 

in Open Session 
	Mr. Morales motioned to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:05 p.m.

	Adjourned 
	Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m.                        
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